
Garwood Grizzlies Newsletter January, 2019 

 
Winter Greetings, 
 
Wow, just like that we are almost in 2019. I cannot believe how fast the year has gone by.  As I 
reflect on the first half of the year we have so many great accomplishments to be proud of 
and truly have the best students and staff who make us a one of a kind community!  
 
As we return from break perhaps your schedule will have you looking for a little extra 
something to do.  We are hiring!!! We have an immediate opening for a noon supervisor.  To 
apply, please submit a District on-line application​. ​http://web.lakeland272.org​ ​The position is 
for 2 hours per day, five days a week during the school year. The starting wage is $9.35 per 
hour ​. 
 
Perhaps we will see a little more snow in the new year.  As always parents, your help has been 
wonderful in reminding our students of appropriate and warm winter wear. Students need 
to be prepared to go outside each day. Thank you for your help with this! 
 
Our second Garwood Coffee Klatch was held this week.  During a Coffee Klatch we randomly 
select parents to come in and casually visit about Garwood.  This is a time for parents to ask 
questions, share their likes and let us hear a parent's perspective.  We appreciate everyone’s 
time and thoughtful insight.  

 

 ~Monique 

Monique English, Principal  
Phone:208.687.1265 ex 4499    Email: monique.english@lakeland272.org 

 

http://web.lakeland272.org/


 

 
 
Calendar Reminders From the Garwood Office 

-  
- December 24-January  4 --Winter Break!!! 
- January 7   School Resumes 
- January 21 - No School MLK day 
- January 24 - End of 2nd Quarter 
- January 25 - No School - Teacher work day 

 
 
Great Things at Garwood!! 
Garwood’s First Honorary Fire Chief 
Saturday, December 15, 2018 two Garwood 
Elementary 5th grade girls became the 
newest honorary firefighters.  A special 
thank you to Taylor Howe and her family 
for presenting Abigail’s dream, and to Jim 
Lyon, Deputy Fire Marshal, for orchestrating 
this event.  Congratulations to Abigail for 
being the first Honorary Fire Chief  and 
Taylor the first Honorary Deputy Fire Chief 
for the Northern Lakes Fire Department. 
Thank you Northern Lakes for the your 
amazing work in our community 
 
For the full, and unbelievable, story click on the link below 
Garwood Honorary Firefighters 

 
 

 

https://www.cdapress.com/local_news/20181216/garwood_fifth-grader_with_cerebral_palsy_and_friend_are_given_honorary_titles_at_northern_lakes_fire


 

 
 
 
 
 
National Junior Olympic 
Garwood Elementary 4th grader, Parker Sterling, recently competed in the 
USATF National Junior Olympic Cross Country Championships ​in Reno, 
Nevada.  He finished 49th out of 298!  Well done Parker!! 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

PBIS 
Garwood Grizzlies had an amazing first 
quarter of the school year. There were 
over 300 students who earned and turned 
in a bear.  It was exciting to be able to 
announce both for Academics and for 
following our BEARS (Brave, Engaged, 
Always Respectful, Responsible, and Safe.) 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
Shout out!!! 
 

It is fun having a very busy month, because that means a ton of 
Shout Outs! 
 
 
 

 
 
Northern Lakes Fire Department 
Thank you for your help in making a great experience for 
some of our Garwood students.  It would not have been 
possible without your time and commitment to our 
community. 
Garwood Honorary Firefighters 

 
 
 

 
Rathdrum Trading Post 
Thank you so much for your gracious gifts to the Garwood student 
community.  The students came back the next day talking about the 
gifts they bought, excited to be able to give them to friends and 
family. 

 

https://www.cdapress.com/local_news/20181216/garwood_fifth-grader_with_cerebral_palsy_and_friend_are_given_honorary_titles_at_northern_lakes_fire


 

 
 
27th Annual Christmas Concert 
Amazing job students, and thank you Mr. Morrison and teachers for the fabulous 
and beautiful sounds from our Kindergarten, 1st graders, and 2nd graders!  Also 
thank you parents for bringing your students out to our concert. Their voices help 
bring the cheer of Christmas to Garwood! 

 
 
Invent Idaho Invention Convention 
A huge shout out to Laura Spurway, Mrs. Lawrie and Mr. 
Hutson for arranging and facilitating our Hour of Code 
and Invent Idaho Invention Convention.  The ideas that 
students have been generating, researching, and 
implementing have been astounding!! 
 

Hour of Code:  38 participants 
Invent Idaho Workshop:  41  participants 

 
 
Santa and a Book 
It was awesome having Santa visit the school.   A big thank you to all the staff 
who helped with the cookies, hot chocolate, and numerous crafts.  Thank you 
to the parents who brought their children to the event and for investing in 
their kids.  
 

STCU 
Special Thank you to the Spokane Teachers Credit Union for their 
huge support of the Santa and a Book event.  We passed out over 300 
books, drank over 10 gallons of Hot Chocolate, and ate over 300 
cookies!  

 
 
Lancaster Market  
Thank you Lancaster  Market for 
gifting the Garwood staff with a 
delicious lunch from San 
Francisco Sourdough.  It was 
thoroughly enjoyed by all! 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 

 
From the Assistant Superintendent  
Dear Parents, 
If you have preschool-aged children at home (2-5), we have a program for you! The Lakeland 
Literacy Project is proud to present “Literacy for Little Ones” at the District Office.  Come join 
us as we share a fun picture book and enjoy art activities that celebrate the learning we do 
that day.  We will host “Literacy for Little Ones” every month on the following  dates: 
 
Monday, January 28th 
Monday, February 25th 
Monday, March 18th 
Monday, April 22nd 
Monday, May 20th 
 
 

 

PTO Meetings at Garwood Elementary 2018 
 

Date​:  Time: 

January 22, 2019  3:15 PM 

February 19, 2019  3:15 PM 

March 19, 2019  3:15 PM 

April 16, 2019  3:15 PM 

May 21, 2019  3:15 PM 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

Invent Idaho Winners 
 

CATEGORY: Non-Working Models 
 
CATEGORY Champion: Stale detector, 
Madisyn Blagden, GWE 
 
Kindergarten 
1st: Robot Maid, Lucy Meredith, GWE 
 
1st & 2nd Grade ​: 
1st: Bag of Wonders, Olivia Meredith, GWE  

 
3rd & 4th Grade: 
1st: Techno Bracelet, Anabella Palaniuk, 
GWE  
2nd: Pet-O-Rama, Aly Jessop, TLE 
3rd: Temperature Controlled Dress, Summer 
Loutzenhiser,  GWE 
 
5th & 6th Grade: 
1st: LDE, Jackson Hedstrom, GWE 
2nd: The Un-LED, London Peterson, GWE 
3rd: The Nature Bot, McKenzie Conley, AE 
 

CATEGORY: GAMES 
 
CATEGORY Champion: Rocket Wreck, Alexis 
Hanna, GWE 
 
1st & 2nd Grade: 
1st: Man or Beast, Connor Banks, SLE 
2nd: Dance Game, Alexis Parks, GWE 
3rd: Run Red Run, Cameron Ryan, TLE 

 
 
3rd & 4th Grade: 
1st: Mega Claw, Madison Hicks, JBE 
2nd: Marble Run, Connor Lee, JBE 

 
 
5th & 6th Grade: 
1st: Wanna Be a smartie?, Reyanna Vasquez, 
GWE 
2nd: Dying to win, Kaeghan Spurgeon and 
Kenna Ingraham, GWE 
3rd: Waste Land, Korbin Hedge and Isaac 
Sailas, GWE 
 

CATEGORY: Working Models  
 
CATEGORY Champion: Capsule Delivers, 
Sofia Becker, GWE 
 
1st & 2nd Grade: 
1st: Egg Washer 3000, Clementine Klein, 
GWE 
 
3rd & 4th Grade: 
1st: Paint Revitalizer, Ashley Gwen, GWE 
2nd: The Rocker, Nate m bevacqua, JBE 
3rd: Extendable Broom and Sweeper, Grace 
Klein, GWE 
 
5th & 6th Grade: 
1st: Splatter Saver, Landree Simon, GWE 

CATEGORY: Jules Verne  
 
CATEGORY Champion: Lightning harvester, 
Cannon Parsons, GWE 
 
3rd & 4th Grade: 
1st: Re-Fill-a-bottle, Adaira Tyler, GWE 
2nd: Human Translator for dogs, Olivia 
Crabtree, AE 
 
5th & 6th Grade: 
1st: Teleportation Hat, Mathieu Beaudoin, 
GWE 
 

 



 

2nd: Automatic fish feeder, Lily Klein, GWE 
3rd: Cafeteria Lights, Aysia Estes, Ruby 
McIntosh 
 

 
CATEGORY: Adaptations 
 
CATEGORY Champion:K-9 Cleaner, Kaylea 
Clift and Avery Gifford, GWE 
 
1st & 2nd Grade: 
1st: Stampler, Imogen Sanborn, GWE 

 
3rd & 4th Grade: 
1st: Heated Playground, Rory Spurway, GWE 
2nd: Perfect Picnic, McKenna Crouse, TLE 
3rd: Glasses, Annika Chatterton, JBE 

 
5th & 6th Grade: 
1st: Kindly Kempt Clipper Companion, Sam 
Longstreet, GWE 
2nd: On Board BUs Education System, Kyle 
Hill, GWE 
3rd: Fishing Lure with a Camera, Jaxson 
Sanborn, GWE 

 

 
 
 
   

 



 

 

Classroom Lessons​:   
In grades 4​th​-6​th​ we have been talking about careers 
and post-secondary education.  Students have been 
learning about various levels of post-secondary 
education, along with the careers which fall under each level.  The 6​th​ graders have researched a career 
which they would like to pursue and have begun presenting this info via Google Slide in their classrooms. 
Information about the career they will research are related to skills needed, knowledge, education, 
additional training, projected growth, and median salary (which of course is what every student is most 
interested in learning) for each career. 
  
Grades Kindergarten-3​rd, ​have been learning about Personal Safety, which included identifying trusted 
adults, stranger awareness, safe and unsafe touches, weapon safety, and being safe within the 
community.   

 
 
Please feel free to email me anytime if you have questions or concerns regarding your student’s success 
and development, ​cmartines@lakeland272.org​ (or by phone 208-687-1265). 
 
Aloha, 
Cassie Martines 

 

mailto:cmartines@lakeland272.org


 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 
   

 



 

 

 



 

 
 

 


